University Area Leadership Team Minutes
20 August 2013

In attendance: Dave Chrismon, Jane Kelly, Jerry Ballas, Lee Clemmenson, Joel Fleischer,
Katherine Brady, and Katie Sullivan. Visitors attending were Paul Bohan, running for
City Council; and Andrew (?) from the Lewis and Clark Leadership Team.

Lee observed that Missoula real estate tax bills no longer mention the dispersion of funds
and wondered why this had suddenly become so difficult to obtain.

Dave mentioned the upcoming Hazardous Waste disposal day.
Katherine spoke of steps taken to remove graffiti.

The ASUM social was brought up. Dave said we were unable to schedule it due to
conflicts. Jerry said we should keep it as a goal.

The subject of setting up a Neighborhood Watch with each house paying $2 to cover
expenses was introduced. Jane suggested inviting Rob Scheben to a meeting to discuss
this. Jerry felt that this was a matter more appropriate to the General Meeting. Joel moved
we invite Scheben to a special meeting to discuss. Motion was seconded and passed.

Lee discussed setting up a program of Neighborhood Mentors to assist females who were
alone on weekends. The matter will be discussed at a later date.

The subject of Neighborhood Goals came up. Dave mentioned we have never done a
survey to determine the goals of the residents. Katie volunteered to get a survey from
Jane and disseminate it. Jane read the Neighborhood Goals Statement from the Riverside
Area.

The subject of Grants for ‘signal Boxes was introduced. The University Area is entitled
to a maximum of $3000. Dave Proposed was request a grant of $3000 for 3 signal boxes.
The motion was passed unanimously with 1 abstention (Joel).

We discussed an area forum with candidates running for City Council for Ward 3 &
Ward 4 (where John Wilkins is running unopposed); and including the Riverfront & Rose
Park LTs as they are included in these Wards. Jerry Ballas and Joel Fleischer volunteered
to meet and discuss setting this up.

We voted to set up the next general Meeting on Oct 3 and the next Leadership team
Meeting on Sept. 18.



